## December 10 2018 Wilson Town Board Meeting

The regular monthly meeting of the Wilson Town Board held on December 10 2018 at the town hall was called to order by Chairman Leon Bowman at 7:00 p.m.

Present were Chairman Leon Bowman, Supervisors, Tony Chelmowski, Ernie Culp, Nate Beyerstadt and Shelby Kammerer. Clerk Robin Jandt, Treasurer Karen Haedtke, Zoning Administrator Paul Siebenaler and Fire Chief Josh Murphy.

Others Present: List is attached.

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

The agenda was approved by T.Chelmowski and seconded by S.Kammerer. All approved.

The bills totaling \$43,719.25 were approved by T.Chelmowski and seconded by S.Kammerer. All approved.

The minutes from the November 13 2018 meeting were approved by T.Chelmowski and seconded by Nate Beyerstadt. All approved.

Valley View project will completed tomorrow Tuesday December 11th. The seeding will be done in the spring.

The snowplowing is going good so far this year. Cole Jandt will shovel the doors out and around the town hall.

The air tanks were discussed. J.Murphy withdrew grant from Bremer and will reapply again if they get turned down by FEMA. For 30 carbon bottles it is \$24,330.00. The raffle money that was raised will go towards the bottles the remainder is \$11,254.00 which J.Murphy is hoping the board will pick up. It will take up to 30 days to get the bottles. After a small discussion a motion was made by S.Kammerer to pay the difference for the bottles and N.Beyerstadt seconded. All approved.

The propane tank issue up by Fed Ex was discussed. No training yet. L.Bowman commented that the Township Officers meeting will be Wed. night and Ben Klinger will be present to speak. Leon commented that he will probably bring the tank issue up so the County Commissioners know that we are not really happy with the whole issue how everything has been handled.

The Fire Relief back up was discussed. There is 1 person interested but still need 1 other person to step forward to help.

Dan from HBCI sent us an email that there were a handful of residents paying into the City of Winona so they will take care of getting them switched.

The television issue was discussed. L.Bowman will call the sheriff's office. The gentleman that threw the television was suppose to show up at the meeting but did not come. We will make a decision next month if we will file charges.

List of new people in the township was discussed. L.Bowman had talked to Sara at the Recorders Office and they will send a report out every quarter to us.

The treasurers report was reviewed and a motion was made by T.Chelmowski to approve the report and it was seconded by S.Kammerer. All approved.

Nate Beyerstadt took the Board of Equalization training and R.Jandt has the certificate.

The OAA is cleaned up enough now that we have a working copy that we can start working on. R.Jandt will email a copy to the rest of the board. We will discuss it some more in January. It was moved by E.Culp and seconded by S.Kammerer. All approved.

The variance committee and planning commission were discussed. P.Siebenler will contact everyone to see if they are interested in staying on and we will discuss next month. T.Chelmowski made a motion and N.Beyerstadt seconded. All approved.

The water was discussed. S.Kammerer had talked to someone at Culligan still waiting to get a hold of someone at Sherman Plumbing, Margs and H&M. A small discussion took place and we will talk more next month.

The snowmobile gambling permit was approved by S.Kammerer and seconded by E.Culp. All approved. It will take place on March 17 at Witoka Tavern.

S.Kammerer was questioning a rental property in the township.

Upper Blackberry is closed for the winter months. E.Culp made a motion and N.Beyerstadt seconded. All approved.

P.Siebenaler had an Engineer from Cannon Falls call him about the WAIDA property. Mitch Bublitz also contacted Paul about the property in Pleasant Valley. P.Siebenaler told him to contact the County first about the septic permit.

J.Murphy discussed working on going to visit all the businesses in the township, they are putting a list together and realized there is a lot more then they thought. There will be 3 members of the Fire Dept. going for Firefighter I &II and hazmat training. 2 will go for EMR training and there are 11 that need EMR recertification. They just had their elections and Tye got Assistant Fire Chief. November 26th there was a barn fire in

Pleasant Valley and it was a total loss by the time they got there it was fully engulfed. It was more a hobby farm.

R.Jandt commented that the last half of our levy money is coming in this month. There also will be training in Rochester on April 4th one of the classes will be on culverts. Anyone interested in going the board will pay for class and mileage.

L.Bowman had received a call from someone out of Rochester asking about WAIDA, Leon told them to contact P.Siebenaler.

With no other business T.Chelmowski made a motion to adjourn at 8:25 and S.Kammerer seconded. All approved.